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To:  Minturn Town Council 
From:  Michelle Metteer 
Date:   May 15, 2024 
RE: Town Manager Update 

 
Minturn North Construction Information 
Information on the Minturn North construction project can be found at: 
https://www.minturnnorth.com/construction-updates. Additionally, the fully approved construction 
plan set is available here. An FAQ has also been created and is available on the town’s website, in the 
town hall lobby and attached to this Manager’s Report.  
 
Wood Chipping Pickup  
Eagle Valley Wildland is providing free wood chipping pickup to Minturn residents this year. This is part 
of an effort for residents to Firewise their homes. More details are on the attached information sheet as 
well as the scheduled pickup days.  
 
Bear Aware 
Please remember to properly lock your garbage containers if the containers are stored outside. There is 
a large bear who has been active in the area and needs to be trained to not access garbage. Thank you 
for the help! 
 
Community Events 
With the results of the Community Survey, staff will be reevaluating the community events to ensure 
the events being offered by the town are in alignment with the interests of the community. Any 
proposed changes to the annual event lineup will be brought to the Council and public for consideration.   
 
Street Sweeping 
Please excuse our mess while public works continues their annual street sweeping operations. Signs are 
posted the day before in hopes residents will avoid parking in upcoming street sweeping areas, so any 
help residents can provide by moving their vehicles in advance is greatly appreciated.  
 
Safe Streets 4 All (SS4A) 
I have submitted Minturn’s contract for the Safe Streets 4 All (SS4A) grant award Minturn received. 
Once approved by the Department of Transportation, this project will allow Minturn to facilitation public 
discussions and conduct a thorough analysis of Minturn’s roadways with an emphasis on finding ways to 
improve vehicular and pedestrian safety. A stakeholder group will be requested, and a representative 
Council member will be asked to take part in the process. More to come.  
 
Out of Office 
I will be out of the office June 17-21 and not attending the June 19th Council meeting. Mike Sawyer will 
attend that meeting, in person, in my absence.  
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